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Girls and Boys 
Summer and Winter 

Hats, Jumpers and Coats 
 

Lots of  
bargain boxes! 

Sallie Turner 0422981199 

FREE! 

For k, yr1 & 2 

 

Available to all 

students in the 

town limits. 

Primary students have  

conditions applied depending 

on distance travelled. 

Cost $1 per day if ineligible for 

free travel. 

More Info.. 68422783 

Friday afternoons full of fun and 

good times with your friends. 

Bus available for pick up and drop 

offs. 3-5pm.Gold coin donation. 

 

Matthew Rouse– Physiotherapist 

B.App.Sc 

68 Cassilis Street Coonabarabran 

0268422881 

Gift Certificates Available 
Beauty Therapy Treatments 

Most health fund rebates 

Louise McEvoy Dip RM, AcM.ATMS 

16418 

91 Hawkers Road  68431474 

Mobile– 0428684270 

Jen’s 

Feedlot 

Yummy Food-Eat in or Takeaway 

Come in and have a coffee while 

you wait for the kids!! 

George Street Coonabarabran 

68425490 

Coona Food Supplier  
35 Timor St  

Specialising in.. 

Bulk Catering 

Party snack foods 

Frozen seafood 

Bulk cleaning products 

Caterers supplies napkins etc. 

Yearly Christmas Club 

Open Mon-Fri 8:30am-5:30pm 

68422755 

For all your school  

uniform needs. 

From hats to socks 

backpacks & shoes. 
Shop 3/48  

Dalgarno St 
68 421 670 

Promotions 

Embroidery, Screen printing,  

Padprinting, Sublimation 

For all your promotional products 

Trophies, stickers, magnets 

Sports equipment   

Workwear   

Teamwear   

Business wear and cards 

Signs 

Coolers 

Caps and hats, bags and more 

Nick & Angela 68423663 

Drop in for Bible talk, 

afternoon tea with games 

and craft. 

Enrolment forms through 

school chaplain. 

COONABARABRAN  

 PONY CLUB 

New members always welcome. 

Contact:  Rebecca Moxham   

6844 1609 

is now on 
 

Mobile Phones &      

recharges 

All your school 

needs 

    Trail Ride & Camp Over:   
    4 December: 
 Christmas Rally 
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3-6W: Weekly Wrap Up! 
 

And what a week it’s been…………Term 4 sure is proving to be an exciting and  
challenging term for all 3-6W students! The class has worked extremely hard all 
week to complete assessments in time for the end of year reports. Year 3 and 4 
have been rewarded with a trip to Taronga Western Plains Zoo where they hope to 
spot the recently born baby Meerkats. Year 4 spent the night on Thursday and we 
look forward to hearing about their WILD experience! 
 
On Tuesday 3-6W Year 5 students buddied up with 2012 kindergarten students. 
They were very impressed with how well they played together and their getting 
along skills. Years 5 described them as cute and well mannered, and welcome the 
responsibility that comes with being a buddy. 
 
3-6W Year 6 students have been enjoying high school visits in preparation for Year 7 
and have described these visits as fun and exciting.  Byron was especially excited 
about the sports on offer and Brittany can’t wait for her daily English muffin and hot  
chocolate fix from the canteen. On a serious note, Year 6 are looking forward to the 
range of subjects on offer and the opportunity to engage in new learning  
experiences. 
 
In addition to this 3-6W students have been engaging in weekly science lessons 
based around the topic ‘Sailing, Sinking and Soaring’. They have enjoyed learning 
about items that sink and float, and this week combined their creative skills with 
their knowledge of buoyancy to create a boat from recycled materials. Whilst the 
boats look terrific the real test will be next week when we test their ability to float. 
 

 

 

 

 3-6W students with their boats. 
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Once again we are conducting our Swimming Scheme this term.   
All students in Year 2 and those who cannot swim 20 metres confidently in 
Years 3-6 are eligible to take part.   
 

The scheme will run from Friday 18 November until Monday 5 December.   
Year 2 children will attend between recess and lunch.  
Years 3-6 will attend after lunch.   
The cost for each student is $1 each day for pool entry.   
Season ticket holders will need to provide their number.  
 

If any parents are able to help could you let Mrs Silk or Mrs Hunter know. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

On Awards Night at the end of each year the sporting excellence of children who are in 
their last year of Primary School is recognised by the presentation of the above awards. 
These awards recognise the dedication, commitment, achievement and sportsmanship 
over the Primary career of the children who have been nominated. A panel, which  
includes teachers, aides and executive staff will determine those who will be successful in 
receiving an award.  
 

To be eligible each Year 6 child, seeking consideration, needs to submit a nomination 
form, available from Mr Keppie or their class teacher, on or before the closing date of 
Thursday 10 November. Forms should also be returned to the class teacher or 
 Mr Keppie. 
 

When filled in correctly nomination forms could include for each Primary year: 
 

The variety of sports in which the nominee has excelled. 
The level of achievement in each sport, including attendance at Zone, Area and State 

carnivals. 
Placings in finals, at any level. 
Being a Champion at a school or Zone Swimming or Athletics carnival. 
The setting of new school records in swimming and athletics. 

 

The most prestigious award is the Sports Merit Award which is usually awarded to only 
one boy and one girl who have satisfied the eligibility criteria, in the eyes of the panel. 
 

Contribution to Sport tries to recognise worthy efforts and can be awarded to more than 
one girl or one boy who have satisfied the criteria. Contribution to Sport can not be 
awarded at all if there are no suitable nominees.     
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C.P.S. Maths  

Problem of the Week 
 

     How many triangles are there in this figure? 
 

 

Cameron Collier 
 

Cameron is a friendly student who is 

highly respected by his peers. 
 

He is a high achieving learner who is  

motivated and enthusiastic about his  

learning. 
 

Cameron shows respect for all teachers  

and his peers. 
 

He sets a remarkable example of a quality 

student of Coonabarabran Public School. 
 

TYLER FRAZER 
Tyler is a dedicated student who 

is involved in all aspects of school 

life. 
 

He is a keen sportsperson and a 

striving academic. 
 

Tyler is always ready to lend a 

hand and is an asset to our 
school. 
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Stage 2: 
Adrian Chessell   contributing to class discussions. 

Amy Habbits   great Maths results. 

Josh Bunting   always trying to do his best! 

Jesse Hawley-Byrnes  improved work habits. 

Rebecca Frost    writing a great recount. 

Amellia-Rose Watt  improved work habits in class! 
 

Stage 3: 
Claire Cole   showing persistence when using the computer. 

Abbey Edmondstone  being resilient in the lab. 

Kadesha Ayoub    being a caring person and getting along well with everyone. 

Jalyle Riley   working beautifully during literacy groups.  

Mathew Clarke   creative design for a boat built out of recycled materials. 

Daniel Cherry   excellent work in all class activities. 

Charles Knight   excellent answers in Language Fitness. 

Hannah Smith   being helpful and cooperative class mate. 

Konna Newton    improved book work in all subjects. 

Thomas Varty   improved work habits. 

Lockie Hadfield   brilliant ideas in 5/6M Assembly Item. 

Morgan Roberts-Riley excellent art skills.. 

 
 

Heaven-Leigh  
McAway-Davis 

 

Heaven-Leigh is an enthusiastic  

student who often has interesting ideas. 
 

She is persistent in her work habits and 

takes care with her writing. 
 

Heaven-Leigh is confident,  

organised and a helpful  

student of 1M. 

PIANO, GUITAR, VOICE, MUSIC THEORY OR  
MUSICIANSHIP TUITION OR 2012 

Tuition either for Pleasure or for AMEB Exams.  All ages are welcome but 

places are limited. 
 

Please Phone: Mary Moss (28 Year’s Experience) 

   68254344 or 0428254344  

 

Lawrence  
Little  

 

Lawrence is a very happy student who  

adjusted quickly to our school  this year. 
 

He ‘gets along’ well with everyone in his class 

and has a very friendly attitude towards his 

peers. 
 

Lawrence tries exceptionally hard in all 

 areas and has shown increasing confidence  

and enthusiasm towards his work. 
 

Lawrence is a valued  

member of 2H. 
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The following students from Year 5 were nominated by their peers to be   

candidates in the 2012 prefect elections. 

 

Jada Kuras, Grace Colantonio, Jessie Dumble, Riarna Milgate, Claire 

Cole, Ashleigh Smith, Mackensie Newton, Abbey Edmondstone, Ellen 

Nilsson, Olivia Tilborghs, Shawna Berry, Jack Isedale, Jarrod Lambert, 

Andrew Hain, Cameron Collier, Michael Armstrong, Blake Nguyen,  

Charlie knight, Connor Broeksema and Tristan Thomas. 

 

 As part of the election process these students will now prepare a speech to  

deliver to all the students in Years 3-6. Speeches will take place on 14, 15 and 

16 November and elections will follow on Thursday 17 November. Of the 20  

candidates 8 will be elected—4 boys and 4 girls. 

 

Congratulations to all candidates on being nominated and good luck in the  

elections. 

  

 
On Thursday 3 November, Kindergarten had a Teddy Bears Picnic.  
 

All Kindergarten brought a Teddy or a friend of a Teddy to school.  
 

In the morning we did a lot of school work and then we had recess.  
 

While we were eating recess our Teddies ran away into the woods! We were all 
very excited to go on a 'Bear Hunt'. Our Teddy Bears were hiding in the woods  
behind trees and in the bushes. After we found every single Teddy and Teddies 
friend we had a look at all the Teddies. We found the 'biggest' and the 'smallest' 
Teddy as well as the 'best dressed', 'brightest' and 'most loved'. After the Teddies 
were judged the Teddies friend's had a competition. They were judged as the 
'biggest', 'smallest' and the 'most unusual'.  
 

Next we had a Teddy race and all the Kindergarten children had a run with their 
Teddy. After that we had a picnic lunch under the shade of a big tree in the  
playground. There were some yummy lunches with fruit and water and the  
teachers gave out some special cupcakes.  
 

Kindergarten had a wonderful day and were ready for a rest after lunch.  
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CANTEEN  
 

SPECIAL:   
 

Order lunch this week and receive a free 
apple slinky. 

 

ROSTER 

14 Nov.  Prefect Speeches 

18 Nov.  Walkathon Awards 

18 Nov.  Prefects announced 

18 Nov.  Stage 1— Level 1 

21-25 Nov. Stage 3 to Lake Keepit 

22 Nov.  Yr 6 Parent Information 

   night at the High School 

16 Dec.  Last Day of School 

Thursday 10 November ………    S Turner 
Friday 11 November ………….    - 
Monday 14 November …………  A Atkinson 
Tuesday 15 November ...…….    J Harris 
Wednesday 16 November  ….    D Nixon 
Thursday 17 November ………   T Knight  
Friday 18 November ………….   L Kuras  

Newell Highway, PO Box 169 
Coonabarabran  NSW  2357 

Phone: 0268421771 Fax: 0268422416 
Coonabarab-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Seeking girls uniforms sizes 4-8. 
All boys uniforms items $2. 
All old style jumpers $2. 
Open from 8.45—10am Thursdays. 

     Tuesday: 1.45-2.55pm during Early Birds 
 

Contact:    Sally Turner  0422981199 or 
  Mandi Hawley 0406059943 

SCHOOL TIMES 

I would like to stress the correct times for the 

commencement and conclusion of school. 

Lessons start at 9am and finish at 3pm.   
 

No child should arrive at school before 

8.30am or stay after lessons conclude. 
 

The only exception to this is for bus children 

who will be supervised in the courtyard until 

the buses arrive. Outside of these times there 

is no supervision by staff. 
 

ASTHMATIC STUDENTS 

All students who suffer from Asthma, should 

have received a letter this week.  If your 

child is an Asthmatic and you didn’t receive 

a letter please contact the Front Office. 

 

Selective Schools  
Placement Test  

  

For students entering Year 7 in 2013  
(current Year 5 students) 
 

Applications open online October 24  
http://bit.ly/q1CC94 
 

Or visit your local public school for paper 
 applications 

 

Applications close November 18 

 
MATHS PROBLEM OF THE WEEK 

WINNER FOR WEEK 4 
 

Ian Whittal 
 

Well done to all the entries from  
Week 4—this was a tricky question 

and you had to use fractions!! 

 

 

 

 

A REMINDER TO ALL PARENTS/

CAREPROVIDERS. 

 

STUDENTS ARE NOT ALLOWED TO 

TAKE VALUABLE ITEMS ON THE  

EXCURSION, THIS  INCLUDES MOBILE 

PHONES AND ELECTRONIC GAMES. 



 

We’re on the Web!  View online at www.coonabarab-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

9 November 2011 Quality, affordable education for all students 
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